
Authors’ Response

Again, we would like to thank the reviewer and the editor for their feedback.

Regarding Jens Kiesel’s remaining comments: We agree that there is potential 
for future research around general guidelines for hyperparameters. As 
suggested, we have removed the sentence “Again, this is standard practice for 
machine learning” from the manuscript.


